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Fox Valley Technical College

Executive Team Meeting Minutes

Date:
October 15, 2008
Time:  9:30 – 11:30 a.m.
Location: 
Room A104s
Attending:
Dr. Susan May, Jerry Eyler, Troy Kohl, Chris Matheny, Jill McEwen, Amy Van Straten, Ron Toshner
Absent:
Donna Elliott
Recorder:
Vicky Van Hout
Guests:
Dr. Pat Robinson
Copies to:  
All of the above, FVTC website

_________________________________________________________________
Welcome / Review of Agenda

Dr. Susan May welcomed the group and reviewed the agenda.  
Review of Facility Development Projects

During the past year significant efforts have taken place to examine needs that cannot be met with existing facilities.  Dr. Pat Robinson gave an overview of opportunities for the following two key facility development projects.
Health Simulation Technology Center
We are considering the need to build a 23,000 square-foot addition to the Appleton main campus building to improve health-related training and maximize use of human patient simulator (HPS) technology.

The space would contain five types of spaces:  reception and office area, simulation suites, “virtual hospital” simulation rooms and debriefing rooms, ambulance training area, conference rooms and maintenance and repair area. 
The demand for health-care workers continues to grow — but the opportunities for clinical practice are shrinking.   Students and professionals used to hone their skills in hospitals.  Today, more people can be treated as outpatients.  Hospital stays are shorter and patients who are in hospitals tend to be acute.  And there’s never enough opportunity for clinical practice in specialty areas like perioperative nursing, critical care nursing, and emergency nursing.  

Construction of the addition of the Health Simulation Center to the main Appleton campus building is expected to cost approximately $4.5 million.
The next steps in this planning process will be to evaluate the equipment needs and develop a multi-year equipment plan.
Public Safety Training
This project proposes a comprehensive public safety training facility to serve the law enforcement, fire service, and EMS communities and would be located on a new and more rural site given the nature of the training to be conducted.

In addition to offering facilities specific to law enforcement, fire, and EMS training needs, the proposed facility would be configured to support multi-agency and multi-disciplinary joint training exercises.  The proposed facility would incorporate a variety of training resources.
The demand for emergency services workers is expected to continue to grow at above-average rates.  Additionally, events of national significance, including the 9-11 attack and Hurricane Katrina have prompted a focus on disaster training and multi-disciplinary response.

At present, a three-stage phase-in is planned, with Phase I estimated at $16.1.  Construction for phases 2 and 3 are estimated to cost an additional $3.2 million.  Land acquisition is not included in cost estimates.

President’s Report
On October 10 the New North Presidents met with executive directors of the Workforce Development Boards—Bay Area and Fox Valley--to discuss opportunities for greater collaboration. A planning meeting is scheduled for November 17 at the Chilton Regional Center to discuss three topics: outreach to high schools, service to rural communities and more effectively working with dislocated workers.  This will be an exploratory discussion.  The Executive Team will need to identify three people to represent FVTC on each of these topics.

Ron Toshner is a member of the team working on the New North Presidents’ Initiative to develop more detailed plans for implementing the state budget request, the “New Generation Workforce New North Proposal”.  Their next planning meeting is scheduled for November 5.

Discussions are also taking place with Jerry Murphy of New North regarding increased visibility and the role the technical colleges might play in economic development in exchange for some joint funding support for the organization.  
Dr. May asked the team to continue their efforts to generate letters in support of the state biennial budget.  Our target goal for letters generated has not been met.
Approval of Administrative Policy
Jill McEwen recommended approval of Policy “Weather Emergency/Inclement Weather Closing”

as the review period has been completed and feedback has been received.  The Executive Team approved this policy.

Team Member Updates 

Chris Matheny
· Community Open House held on October 7 generated 743 applications.
· Foundation will begin interviews for the Executive Director position.
· The FVTC House in Omro has been sold.
· The Waupaca Development Corporation has donated $30,000 to the Foundation to support industry training in the Waupaca region.
Jerry Eyler

· Jerry requested time on a future agenda to discuss two topics:  a) Weekend systems support and b) Funding growth in programs
Ron Toshner
· Information on this year’s United Way campaign and auction has been communicated.
Amy

· An issue has been raised on the new travel policy regarding mileage for faculty and she is working with HR to resolve it.
The next Executive Team meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 21, 2008, 10:00 am – 12:00 pm.  Presentations will be given by Jerry Eyler and Deb Heath on several facility projects they have been working on from those divisions.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m.
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